
My reply back to Sarah MacKinnon of Transport Canada on 2023-11-30: 

Re: Transport Canada Access to Information and Privacy A-2023-00361 Response 

Dear Mrs. MacKinnon, 
 
Thank you for the reply letter and release package for my ATI request. 
 
However, while your response letter correctly included the text of my ATI request, your release 
package does not seem to be directly related to my original ATI request (please see the attached 
scanned file for reference: ATI_request_to_Transport_Canada-2023-10-20.jpg). 
 
Your release package seems to have mixed-up some previous ***media inquiries*** I had made 
to Transport Canada since there are a lot of other questions in it which are ***unrelated*** to 
my ATI request referenced above. 
 
Nowhere in your release package are there any answers provided about my original ATI request. 
I will repeat the text of my ATI request hereunder for your convenience: 
 
"All records pertaining to the spraying of substances in the atmosphere by parties involved in 
flight operations (of aircraft) for the Eastern Townships (greater Sherbrooke) region of the 
province of Quebec between January 1st, 2009 and October 20, 2023. Please do not redact the 
names of the companies involved nor the substances used in these operations." 
 
Your release package response/information should thus be pertinent to what is requested above, 
but it is not. It provides no answers regarding whether spraying flight operations have occurred or 
not over the Eastern Townships of Quebec over the time period specified. 
 
I believe the original request was stated clearly enough. If you require further clarifications, please 
do not hesitate to ask me so as to avoid any confusion. 
 
Accordingly, I would appreciate that you send a reply or release package that is related to my 
original ATI request and no confuse it with other media inquiries - which should be treated 
separately and for which I will follow-up on separately. 
 
Please note that I have yet to release Part 4 of my article on Geoengineering and Weather 
Modification in Canada, but it will probably be released in mid-December or early January at the 
latest. And in it, I will include your response letter and release package to my ATI request so as to 
offer my thousands of viewers some transparency on this issue of importance and concern to 
Quebecers and Canadians. 
 
I thank you in advance for your kind assistance and wish you a wonderful Holiday Season. 
Respectfully. 
 
Dan Fournier, Independent Investigative Journalist, 
Associate member of the Canadian Association of Journalists (CAJ) & New Canadian Media (NCM) 


